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January 27, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will protect water quality by enabling King County to acquire properties and rights in property in the Georgetown neighborhood of South Seattle, through condemnation, if necessary, to allow for the construction of the Georgetown Wet Weather Treatment Station (Georgetown Project) and associated facilities.

The Georgetown Project was approved in the County’s long-term combined sewer overflow (CSO) control plan. The project will reduce CSOs to improve the quality of the Lower Duwamish Waterway.

The Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks identified necessary properties in early 2015, and initiated negotiations in April to acquire the properties. There are a total of four properties needed for the Georgetown project: Winters Investment LP (Winters) owns two of the four properties; Mallard Properties LLC (Mallard) and East Marginal TT LLC own the others. WTD has successfully acquired two of the properties (one of the Winters properties and the Mallard parcel). 

Acquisition of the second Winters property involves complex property interests among the fee owner, tenant, and franchisee. Legal counsel for the property owner has stated that the owner understands the potential need for condemnation to resolve the complex issues among the parties. 

WTD also continues to negotiate with the final property owner, East Marginal TT LLC. The property owner has agreed to mediation. WTD will continue to negotiate in good faith and expects to reach agreement. WTD would only file for condemnation for this parcel as a last resort, in the unlikely event that negotiations with the property owner reach an impasse, putting the legally mandated project schedule at risk. A detailed summary of the two properties identified in the condemnation ordinance, and a description of the property rights to be acquired, are provided in an attachment to this letter.
This ordinance supports the King County’s Strategic Plan goal of protecting water quality by providing safe, reliable wastewater treatment. In addition, this ordinance will ensure that WTD is able to comply with the construction schedule for the Georgetown Project under the County’s federal CSO consent decree entered into in July 2013. The CSO consent decree requires the Georgetown Project to be completed by December 31, 2022.  Per RCW 8.25.290, a notice of public hearing will be posted in the legal newspaper with the largest circulation for the area where the properties are located for two consecutive weeks.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will allow King County residents to enjoy clean water, as sewage and municipal stormwater is prevented from discharging into the Lower Duwamish Waterway.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Sharman Herrin, Government Relations Administrator of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-5376, or sharman.herrin@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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